

ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0

www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

NEWSLETTER

September 2022

EXECUTIVE

President

Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

1st Vice

Dave REEVES (613)334-1009

2nd Vice

David MOUNT (705)489-1614

Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

Treasurer

Dean LINTON (613)332-4491

Chaplain

Barry BRENHAM (613)339-1366

Directors

Stephen BERRY Barry CROSS Kevin FUDGE Ed OTTO

Auditors

Larry DONALDSON Eric MUELLER

Ambassador

Barry ROBB (705)457-7822 barryrobb4@gmail.com Executive Meeting September 13, 2022 – 10:00 AM Wilberforce Legion

General Meeting September 21, 2022 – Wilberforce Legion 6:00 PM Zem Zem

6:30 PM Dinner

Ladies are Welcome at all Meetings Note: #2 dress - golf shirt, slacks or shorts, fez

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Nobles & Ladies

I hope everyone is having an enjoyable safe summer. By now everyone will know our golf tournament is over for this year.

It was another successful day organized by Noble Dave Reeves and his assistant Lady Brenda. I personally thank you Noble Dave for a job well done!

Our Shriners Hospital For Kids will be happy with our donation of \$5000.00.

It was an honour and a priviledge to have our Potentate Illustrious Sir Don Campbell, High Priest and President John Neil and associate golfers visiting us. We thank you for your attendance. The GAOTU provided a beautifly day for golfing. Everyone enjoyed a good day of golfing and a fine meal afterwards.

A special thankyou to Noble Wiggins, our ticket salesman for another good job.

I hope to see to everyone at our next meeting.

Noble President Jim Burke

UPCOMING EVENTS

Fall Ceremonial
No info at this time

Parades

September 3rd Kinmount Parade 11:00 AM – form up 12:00 noon – parade

COMMITTEES

Public Relations Charles MULLETT

DinnersEd OTTO
Barry CROSS

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

100 Million Dollar Club
Tom HAYWARD
Sick and Visiting
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

Rameses Lottery Tickets Larry DONALDSON

Hospital
Ron MARK
Eric MUELLER
Dave REEVES
Charles MULLETT
Wayne WIGGINS

Housing Chairman Dave MOUNT

Golf Tournament
Dave REEVES
Dave MOUNT

Cake Sales T.B.A.

Float Transportation
Hald ROBINSON
Dave REEVES
Vaughn LLOYD

Fund Raising Ideas
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

UNITS

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON

Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer

"FROM THE DESK OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

September, 2022

Nobles, I bring greetings from Illustrious Sir Donald Campbell. It was nice to have him attend our golf tournament in support of our fund raising efforts as we resume our activities this fall.

Congratulations to Noble Reeves on organizing such a fine event.

As you read this message we will have already participated in our first parade of the season in Kinmount. I am looking forward enthusiastically to attending more parades and showing the colours so to speak.

Lastly, Ernie is also excited about the prospect of meeting again.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb

Apsley Parade 2022







GOLF TOURNAMENT

A big thanks and congratulations to both Dave and Brenda REEVES for their tireless and hard work in organizing and putting together the Golf Tornament.

A successful event.!!!!

Sick & Visiting

Noble Bill WIGGINS was in Kingston hospital for some tests. He is currently home now, but will require further tests in Kingston

Lady Joyce WIGGINS had fallen from a ladder and suffered some minor injures. She is currently resting well at home.

Noble Larry MARLOWE has been in and out of hospital for observations.

Lady Trudy MULLETT is in Belleville Hospital with lung and brain cancer and is undergoing tests to determine a course of action. Our thoughts and prayers go out to the Mullett family.



President Jim Burke presenting the million dollars club certificate in honour of Ron Dafoe to his daughter Tammy Kavanagh

ALGONOUIN SHRINE CLUB PATNERSHIP WITH SUPERIOR PROPANE

Algonquin Shrine Club has entered into a partnership with Superior Propane. This partnership has two benefits for us:

- it will allow all members, family, friends and neighbors the opportunity to reduce the cost of heating their homes, through BULK purchasing propane by Superior, for us, when the cost is at its lowest and then locking that price in for all members, in our PARTNERSHIP.
- Superior will pay Algonquin Shrine Club a FINDERS FEE for all Superior customers.

PLEASE NOTE PLEASE NOTE In order to be part of OUR GROUP simply call:

NEW CONTACT INFO

Jeff VOYER at 705-760-1470 – Use Promotion Code "ALGONQUIN SHRINERS"

New Superior customers will be eligible for:

1st year tank rental free

• qualify for Shriner's special group pricing

Any questions call Noble President Wayne WIGGINS at (613)334-1245

NOTE: We can utilize this Fund raising Event and still practice social distancing.